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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
September 30, 2013
TO:
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson
Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee
FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:
Temporary Routing/Layover Changes at Southridge Mall
POLICY

This report is for informational purposes only. 
BACKGROUND

MCTS has operated service to Southridge Mall since it opened in 1970.  Southridge Mall is serviced seven days a week by four regular bus routes:  Route 14 (Forest Home), Route 55 (Layton Avenue), Route 64 (S. 60th Street), and Route 76 (N. 60th – S. 70th).  Currently these routes provide access to the mall via a layover/bus stop on mall property at a temporary location that was implemented on February 6, 2012. There are approximately 1,050 rides/day generated on these routes.  A fifth route, also located on mall property, the Route 46 (Loomis-Southridge), provides freeway flyer service on weekdays to residents from Southwestern Milwaukee County to Downtown and generates about 126 rides/day (see attached).
Southridge Mall is owned by Simon Property Group, which is located in Indianapolis, Indiana.  Discussion regarding operation of transit service on the mall property has taken place over the past two years with representatives of Simon Property Group, Southridge Mall, MCTS and the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT).  Mostly due to mall renovations, layover locations and routings have changed over the past few years.  Recently, the General Manager of Southridge Mall informed MCTS and MCDOT that transit would no longer be allowed to layover buses on mall property.  Additionally, the Route 46 Freeway Flyer would no longer be permitted to operate on mall property.  The four regular routes previously listed would be allowed to access the mall utilizing the existing Route 46 layover as a bus stop only (see attached).  The General Manager indicated that the deadline for implementing these changes is November 1, 2013.
MCTS believes that these changes, the removal of the layover and the relocation of the bus stop, will have an adverse impact on shoppers and employees who rely on public transportation services to access the mall.  Bus patrons will be required to navigate through large parking lots to access mall entrances, which can be particularly challenging to seniors and the disabled community.
MCTS is currently working with the Village of Greendale and the City of Greenfield in order to establish on-street layover locations that are safe and under the circumstances, as convenient as possible.  Based on the outcome of these discussions, MCTS and MCDOT will provide a report and resolution for long term routing and layover locations for the Board’s consideration.
RECOMMENDATION
This report is for information purposes only.
Prepared by:   Mike Giugno, Managing Director, MCTS
Approved by:
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